THIS IS A DECISION PAPER





TO:		HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS





FROM:	DR. RICHARD HUGHES, SUPERINTENDENT





DATE:		June 15, 2006





SUBJECT:	APPROVE BG-4 AND FINAL PAYMENT FOR NOLIN/TRANE ENERGY 


PROJECT.





ISSUE


     The Hardin County Board needs to approve the BG-4 and final payment for the Nolin/Trane Energy Project. 





FACTS


     Initial building surveys were conducted in August, 2004 to establish needs and priorities for energy conservation.  The concept was introduced to Bill Day and David Wyatt.  At that point, building surveys were completed to further define scope of work for potential project.





 A Utility Energy Services Contract (UESC) was presented to the Board of Education at the October,  2004 regular meeting.  UESC reviewed the project and approval was granted by Kentucky Department of Education.  The appropriate approach towards project financing (bond sale vs. variable rate lease) was finalized in January 2005.


 


The final engineering design and scope pricing was completed during January 2005.  A presentation of final project scope was made to Board of Education and approved at the March 2005 regular meeting.   BG-1 was submitted and received approval from Kentucky Department of Education in April 2005.


 


Construction on the project began in May 2005.  There was substantial completion of HVAC / building automation scope by August 2005 and lighting / drop ceiling scope by October 2005. 





HVAC system replacements were at: New Highland, Parkway and North Hardin Schools. 


Building Automation System upgrades were at: Bluegrass, GC Burkhead, JT Alton, Lincoln Trail  and Woodland. 


Lighting Retrofits at GC Burkhead, Vine Grove, Radcliff Middle, Meadow View, JT Alton, Brown St. Ed Center, North Hardin, Lincoln Trail, Bluegrass, Central Hardin, New Highland, Parkway, East Hardin Gym, West Hardin Gym, Howe Valley 


New Drop Ceilings at Howe Valley, Central Hardin cafeteria 





     The Nolin/Trane Energy Project for Hardin County Schools has been completed. The BG-4 certifies the completion of the project. To close out the project, the Board and the State must approve the BG-4. 





RECOMMENDATION


	Recommend that the Hardin County Board approve the BG-4 and final payment for the Nolin/Trane Energy Project.





RECOMMENDED MOTION


	I move that the Hardin County Board of Education approve the BG-4 and final payment for the Nolin/Trane Energy Project.


